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During the year 2021, we were able to continue providing uninterrupted crucial
crisis services including counseling and despite the pandemic, or perhaps in response to it,
we actually received an increase in requests for services. We provided virtual, telephonic
and in person crisis and therapeutic counseling sessions to victims of crimes and
traumatized women and children. Our numbers increased due to several components, but
crime tends to increase in a time of uncertainty and fear. Many of the families we served
suffered traumatizing events. Once again, due to the generous donation received through
the Arizona Women's Partnership, Inc., we offered crisis services and therapeutic sessions
by our trained advocates and licensed therapist who specializes in trauma. H.A.V.E.N.
Family Resource Center was able to provide 198 hours of counseling sessions and 375
hours of crisis counseling to women and children. Of these statistics — 55% (315) are
Caucasian; 23% (131) are Native American; 20% (114) are Hispanic; 2% (13) are African
American.

As the New Year begins, we hope for peace and wellbeing for all, but we will continue to
provide assistance to families in need with crisis response, victim advocacy, case
management, follow up care and therapeutic counseling services to help our communities
deal with crisis and trauma.

On behalf of these innocent women and children that your organization has helped, we
thank you. :

Sincerely,

Mary Lou O’Connell, M.Ed., LAC
Executive Director



